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To : Minister for Planning and Public Spaces / Independent Planning Commission 
 
Dear Minister, 
 
Re: DA 21/13182, Glebe Island Silos, Signage 
 
The advertising on top of the Glebe Island silos is very large, being over 1,170 square 
metres. The overall visual pollution is excessive, and the extension of time it has been 
there atop a heritage item, well beyond the original Olympic signage is exploiting the 
original intent.  I would rather it not be there at all, and hope that this is the eventual 
outcome. I strongly object that they are lit until 1am, and believe this is unacceptable, as 
it ignores planning regulations which are designed to protect the amenity of residents in 
their homes. 
 
Glebe Point is a little over 400 metres from the sign. My House in Glebe Point is on the 
direct axis to the principal elevation of the advertising, and Glebe is the most directly 
effected of all adjoining neighbourhoods. This sign casts shadows in my bedroom at night, 
and it always disturbs me greatly that the principal view from my house across Rozelle Bay 
has this sign right in the centre, illuminated until 1am. 
 
The impact of this development spreads over a large geographical area. Both the City of 
Sydney, the LGA for Glebe Point, and Inner West Council, the LGA for Balmain, Lilyfield 
and Annandale, need to be consulted. 
 
The applicant has only engaged in consultation with the Inner West council despite this 
LGA being less affected by the development than the City of Sydney. 
 
The DA includes an assessment of the Visual Impact of the lighting on Glebe Point  and it 
advises that the : 

x Visual sensitivity is High to moderate, 
x Visual Magnitude is High to Moderate, and 
x Visual impact rating is High to Moderate 

 
The Statement of Environmental Effects notes that High means the visual impact on 
these viewers is significant and needs to be mitigated at the site planning stage. 
 
Having determined that the impact is high and significant and requires amelioration 
further measurements should have been taken from the most affected residences. 
 
The current DA recognises the significant negative impact of the lighting on neighbouring 
residential areas of the lights are to be turned off at 1am. Why has 1am been selected? 
What is the rationale? This is far too late, and seriously impacts the amenity of my home. 
 
There are other planning regulations which are designed to protect the amenity of 
residents in their homes during the common hours of sleep. An example is the use of air 
conditioners, pool equipment and water pump heaters which must be turned off at 10pm. 
With the lighting of the advertising on the Glebe Island silos must have a similar principle 






